APPLS

Minutes of June 10, 2004 Meeting

 

Darlene Marshall called the meeting to order.  Minutes from the March meeting were accepted without change.  

 

Rob presented the Treasurer’s report showing a beginning balance of $6793.17, expenses of $140.42, and an ending balance of $6652.75.  Rob also reported that he had received a check from Bradford County to replace a lost check for dues from several years ago.  The outstanding check was discovered in their most recent audit.  Rob will also pay the $500.00 to PaLA to co-sponsor the Public Library Breakfast at this Fall’s Conference.

 

There was discussion about the problems with NOT collecting dues this year.  Several System Administrators voiced concern that if the budgeted money was not spent this year, the line item would be lost in future years.  It was decided to send dues notices at the new rates from 2003 with a cover letter advising that dues could be waived, this year only, if it presented a financial difficulty.

 

Jim Hollinger gave several updates on behalf of Commonwealth Libraries.  He announced that Larry Nesbit, Director of the Mansfield University Library, recently was awarded PSLA’s Outstanding Contributor Award.  PaLA’s Early Learning Forum, held in April, was very successful.  Plans are already underway for next year’s event.  The contract for the District Library Center Study has been awarded to Himmel and Wilson.  In response to requests, Matt Kane will be sharing the County Coordination Plans that were submitted by the Library System Administrators in the near future.

 

Kimberley Hrivnak, who attended in Marilyn Jenkins’ place, reported that arrangements have been made to have a booth at the County Commissioners’ Conference in Pittsburgh.  The cost is $725.00, and that only includes two names as workers at the booth – Marilyn Jenkins & Diane Ambrose.  (Other helpers will have to “be” one of those two while on duty.)  It was decided that APPLS will cover the cost at about $1.00 each for a giveaway.   ACLA is to pursue an item & submit bill to Rob.  Fred Natale had a sample of a notepad that everyone liked.  David Belanger offered to collect the submissions and arrange a slide show of examples of County Commissioner/Library Systems cooperation.  System Administrators are to send David an e-mail with visuals (.jpeg or .tif formats, please) and captions by July 1, 2004.

 

The APPLS training workshop in March 2005 will be on consensus building – dealing with sides that don’t agree.  Discussion refined this topic from the earlier suggestion of “mediation.”

 

Kimberley Hrivnak reported for the Program Development Committee that the surveys are on the website.  Kimberley also indicated that several staff positions have changed recently at ACLA.  Hopefully they will be able to devote more time to the website soon.

 

The Welcome Wagon Committee had no report.  

 

In order for the committees to be able to do their work, a motion was passed to reimburse committee members for mileage to get together.

 

Concerning the PaLA Conference in September, the speaker at the Public Library Breakfast will be Steve Coffman.  APPLS voted to also co-sponsor a coffee break for $250.00.  Rob will contact Kim Snyder to make arrangements.  For the poster session on Best Practices of Systems, Rob Lesher will collect content and develop posters.  Everyone should send Rob information about the best practices of his/her system.  In the future, APPLS would be interested in sponsorship of a speaker at conference.

 

Because the September DLC/SA meeting is close to the PaLA Conference this year, there was discussion about having two APPLS meetings.  Due to the By Laws, the Conference meeting will be held.  The APPLS meeting for Grantville in September will only be held if there is a special need.  Notice will be sent on the System List.

 

The APPLS meeting time for future DLC/SA meetings will be moved to 5:00-6:00 p.m. on Thursday.  We will try this to see if more members will attend.

 

Darlene asked for more information about library referendums.  Her System is contemplating this for next year.

 

Rob will check on the possibility of an institutional membership for APPLS in PaLA.

 

Jim Hollinger announced that the Warren Library Association has developed a neat PR item for POWER Library.  Hopefully Jim will make the poster available by e-mail soon.

 

Matt Kane announced that two of the accounting workshops will be moved to new venues due to heavy registration.

 

There was a discussion of this year’s WAMs and the relationship to state funding cuts for libraries.

 

There was some discussion about filtering and how the Systems are handling it.

 

Darlene announced that the Pennsylvania Humanities Council has asked her for information about rural libraries and children’s programming.

 

The meeting was adjourned for lunch and continued networking.

